
IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO 

NOTICE FROM THE CLERK NO. 23-13 

APPLICATION PROCESS FOR THE FALL 
NOVEMBER 4, 2023 FEDERAL BAR EXAMINATION 

Due to the Clerk’s Office recent relocation of the Intake and Cashier Sections to 
the José V. Toledo U.S. Courthouse and the limited space of the facilities, applicants 
interested in taking the November 4, 2023 Federal Bar Exam (“FBE”) must submit their 
application (in paper form or online version), along with a Good Standing Certificate and 
FBE fee payment by mail only to the following address: 

United States District Court  
Att. Intake Cashier 

José V. Toledo U.S. Courthouse, 
300 Recinto Sur St., Suite 325  
San Juan, Puerto Rico 00901. 

The Office of the Clerk’s Intake and Cashier will not accept walk-ins or process in 
person applications for the November 4, 2023 FBE. Additional information, including 
exam requirements and deadlines, is available at: https://www.prd.uscourts.gov/federal-
bar-examination-information.  

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 15th day of September 2023. 

ADA I. GARCÍA-RIVERA, ESQ., CPA. 
CLERK OF COURT 

c: www.prd.uscourts.gov 
@USCourtsPRD 
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